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JOBS CHALLENGE DEEPENS FOR THE LOCAL ECONOMY
· 44% of firms report they are contracting, trying to survive or winding up in Q2
· Small businesses are  hit hardest by tough trading conditions
· Some positive signs for agriculture and business service sectors

With unemployment continuing to rise, InterTradeIreland’s latest Business Monitor Survey points to a challenging outlook for the local economy with more firms decreasing their staff numbers than increasing them in quarter two this year. A ‘jobs challenge’ remains to stem job losses in small firms focused on the local market whilst stimulating new job opportunities in the more productive export orientated businesses. 
Only 8 percent of firms claim to have increased staff numbers during the second quarter of 2011, compared to 14 percent that have decreased their staff. Forty-four percent of businesses describe themselves as ‘contracting/trying to survive or winding up’, a figure that remains largely unchanged since the first quarter of 2011. 
This remains a downturn which hits small business hardest, as a massive 48 per cent of businesses with less than 10 employees described themselves as ‘contracting/trying to survive or winding up’ compared to just 14 per cent of firms with over 50 employees. In attempts to stimulate demand, small firms have consistently dropped their prices during the past 12 months but this approach is unlikely to be sustainable in the long term.
Aidan Gough, Director of Strategy and Policy with InterTradeIreland, said: “Too many  firms appear to be stuck in a rut with nearly half of businesses contracting or in survival mode. Small  firms in particular are facing the most difficult challenges. 

Reversing the ‘process of decline’ will depend on helping more of these firms develop new products, services and markets. InterTradeIreland has recently launched two new programmes to help small firms develop their export and innovation capabilities to increase the sustainability of micro-enterprises in the local economy.”
“Despite the stark general findings of the Monitor this quarter, there are positive signs in some sectors, such as agriculture, where almost two thirds of businesses (62 per cent) are either stabilising or growing, perhaps due to rising food commodity prices and the recent strong cereals harvest.  Another area which has seen some growth is Business Services which continues to be the strongest sector in terms of sales performance which is up by 2 per cent this quarter.” he added.
The InterTradeIreland Business Monitor is the largest business survey on the island and monitors the performance and opinions of 1,000 firms North and South each quarter.
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Notes to Editors:
Full results are available at http://www.intertradeireland.com/business%20monitor/
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